
 
DATE:  July 30, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY FOR A DRAFT FOCUSED SUBSEQUENT 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT / STATE CLEARINGHOUSE #2018102058 
 
PROJECT:  TWO RIVERS TRAIL PHASE II PROJECT (K15125000) 
 

The City of Sacramento, Community Development Department, Environmental Planning Services has 
completed preparation of a Draft Focused Subsequent Environmental Impact Report (Draft SEIR) for the 
Two Rivers Trail Phase II project.   
The Draft SEIR is now available for a 45-day public review and comment period.  The comment period 
is from July 30, 2025 to September 15, 2025. 
You may obtain a copy of the Draft SEIR at 300 Richards Boulevard, Third Floor, Sacramento, CA, 
95811 between 9:00 AM and 4:00 PM (except holidays).  The Draft SEIR may also be reviewed at: 
https://www.cityofsacramento.gov/community-development/planning/environmental/impact-reports 
In December 2022, the City approved the Final EIR for the Two Rivers Trail Phase II Project which will 
construct approximately 3.4 miles of Class I bicycle and pedestrian trail primarily along the south bank of 
the American River from Sutter's Landing Regional Park to the Sacramento Northern Bikeway Trail at 
North 18th Street, and east from the eastern terminus of Sutter's Landing Regional Park to the H Street 
Bridge. Since then, the Project design footprint for the westerly trail segment has been modified to 
include an interim loop trail around the landfill east of the UPRR tracks and an interim trail west of the 
UPRR tracks from the Sacramento Northern Bikeway to North 12th Street, connecting to the Two Rivers 
Phase I Trail. Further, the project has been expanded to include an overcrossing of the UPRR right of 
way, another connection to the Sacramento Northern Bikeway, and an undercrossing of the State Route 
160 bridges. Due to the substantial project description change that now includes an elevated pedestrian 
bridge structure over UPRR and an underpass, both adjacent to a wild and scenic river, a Focused 
Subsequent EIR has been prepared. This Focused Subsequent EIR will tier from the certified 2022 FEIR 
and will evaluate whether the proposed new alignment and design features for the trail would result in 
new or substantially more severe significant impacts than the impacts disclosed in the 2022 FEIR.  
The City will hold a public meeting to present the results of the Draft Focused SEIR and provide the 
public with an opportunity to comment on the SEIR at the following time and location: 

PUBLIC MEETING 
Wednesday August 20, 2025, 6:00 – 7:00 PM 

Zoom Link: https://cityofsacramento-org.zoom.us/j/84117909326 
Written comments regarding the Draft Focused SEIR should be received by the Community 
Development Department NO LATER THAN 4:00 PM, on September 15, 2025 when the public counter 
closes.  Written comments should be submitted to: 

Charles Tschudin, Senior Planner  
Community Development Department 

300 Richards Boulevard, Sacramento, CA 95811 
Email: ctschudin@cityofsacramento.org 

Tel: (916) 808-8145 
If you have any questions concerning the environmental review process, please call Charles 
Tschudin. If you have questions regarding the project, please contact Adam Randolph, Senior 
Engineer at (916) 808-7803 or arandolph@cityofsacramento.org. 
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